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A very big THANK YOU
Owmby PCC would like to say a huge “Thank You” to
everyone who supported the Summer Garden Party at The
Retreat in Owmby on June 30th. The success of the event was
helped by the utterly brilliant Lincoln Ukulele Band.
Our grateful thanks go to everyone that helped during the
day; fetching and carrying, preparing cream teas, moving

furniture and all those hundreds of jobs that needed to be done by someone. To Martin
& Michelle for hosting the event in their garden - a huge thank you.
A special thank you must go to all the wonderful people that came along and
supported this event which made it both a memorable and successful day.
Together we managed to raise an amazing £350 for Ss Peter & Paul Church. Thank
you all once again for your support and generosity.

Sunday 2nd September, 2018
Hackthorn Hall - Open Gardens

in aid of Hackthorn Church
Celebrating the Grapevine’s 150th Year

Home-made teas in Hackthorn Village Hall
1-5 pm   Admission £3.50, under 14s free

150th anniversary of the planting of the Black Hamburg Vine,
thought to be the second oldest privately owned vine in the country.

Please send details of your
Macmillan Cancer Support
Coffee Morning to Steve before
the 15th of August for
publication in the next Signpost.

28th
Sept
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LETTER FROM THE MINISTRY TEAM
God’s Call to Abraham and Us

Once the Fertile Crescent stretched from the top of the Persian Gulf to the Syrian-Turkish border,
then down as far as Gaza; a distance of some 1,100 miles. Some 4,000 years ago Abraham (the
father of the Jewish nation) was born in the city of Ur on the southern tip of the Gulf. His father
set off for Canaan on the other end of the crescent, but stopped at Harran, which is just inside
Turkey. It was there that Abraham received God’s call to go to Canaan; a call with a promise to
turn his family into a great nation. “I will make a great nation of you and bless you and make you
famous for your bliss; those who bless you I will bless, and anyone who curses you I will curse,
‘til all nations of the world seek bliss such as yours.” For a person of faith that must have been
an irresistible message.
The Bible and religious history are full of such messages from God. They don’t often promise to
turn us into great nations or curse those who offend us, but they have changed the world. Just
think of a few. Moses seeking the freedom of the Israelites from virtual slavery in Egypt and
leading them on a forty-year journey back to Canaan; Jesus laying down his life for our salvation;
His disciples spreading the Gospel even at the risk of their own lives; St Paul taking the Gospel
message to the Gentiles around the Mediterranean. All the saints and brave people who have
made sacrifices and even died for their faith, justice and an obstinate belief in God and his will
for them.
I don’t believe God demands such sacrifices from all of us. But He does have expectations and
there is His work to be done. It may be something seemingly small and insignificant, other people
may not even see the need nor notice what has been done. But God does. Sometimes the task may
be a great one, demanding real commitment and sacrifice. In either case, when God gives us the
nudge and shows us the problem he will provide the strength, skills and help.
As I write this letter it’s the eve of the annual ordination services. The Church lays great stress
on the idea of God’s calling to the ministry and priesthood; a calling to be supported by the local
community and by the Church authorities. But how do we know it is God and not our own desire
and ambition? Are we seduced by the self- image - standing before a congregation uttering wise
words? And the doubts: have we the personal qualities and skills? Having resisted prompting
from various quarters, maybe even God’s, for some fifty years, I still don’t quite understand how
I became a priest. Perhaps it was seeing a need. Perhaps God doesn’t give up easily. What I have
learnt is that God does not leave us to struggle and fail. Somehow his help is always there. Jesus
calls us all to love God, love our neighbours and feed God’s sheep. There are many tasks that
need many skills; none are any more important or less important than the others. God calls us in
many ways; but perhaps we shouldn’t wait for a call – we might not recognise it for what it is –
but search for a task that needs doing. God calls us by giving us a glimpse of the obvious. Keep
your eyes and ears open.
God Bless you all.

Bill Williams
Have you visited the Owmby Group website?

http://owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
http://owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost

“You can't go back and change the beginning, but you can start where
you are and change the ending.” - C. S. Lewis
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Wednesday 8.30 am Morning Prayer Spridlington
Friday 4.00 pm Evening Prayer Spridlington

REGULAR CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 5th 9.30 am Holy Communion Glentham JH
10th after Trinity 11.00 am Holy Communion Spridlington JH
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Owmby LH
Sunday 12th 8.30 am Holy Communion  Spridlington ST
11th after Trinity 9.30 am Holy Communion Hackthorn ST
 10.30 am Sunday Special (Sunday School) Owmby LH
Sunday 19th  9.30 am Holy Communion Owmby JH
12th after Trinity 11.00 am Morning Prayer Hackthorn ST

 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Spridlington
Sunday 26th 9.30 am Holy Communion Saxby ST
13th after Trinity 11.00 am Family Service Owmby LH
 6.00 pm Evening Prayer Glentham ST

CHURCH SERVICES

Sunday 5th 10.45 am Holiday Club Celebration and Picnic
GLENTHAM METHODIST CHAPEL

The latest time for entries to the August Signpost
is Wednesday the 15th of August at 6:00 p.m.
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FROM THE OFFICE OF THE BISHOP OF GRIMSBY
Dear Friends
'Prayer is the heart's true home. But, you see, we have been in a far country. It's been a country
of climb and push and shove. It's been a country of noise and hurry and crowds. The heart of God
is an open wound of love because of this distance and preoccupation of ours. God mourns that
we do not draw near to him. God weeps over our obsession with "muchness" and "manyness".
And God is seeking after us. God seeks us like the father rushing out to embrace the prodigal.
God seeks us like the woman who will leave no stone unturned in her determination to find a lost
coin. God seeks us like the shepherd searching, searching for one last sheep. God is seeking us.
God invites us to come home: home to where we belong to serenity and peace and joy: home to
intimacy and acceptance and affirmation'.
So writes Richard Foster in his book Prayer, and which is quoted again in a book on spiritual
disciplines by his son Nathan (The Making Of An Ordinary Saint). Exploring the classic spiritual
disciplines afresh - submission, fasting, study, solitude, meditation, confession, simplicity,
service, prayer, guidance, worship, celebration - Nathan Foster makes the point that it is so easy
to approach the disciplines as a checklist. A checklist that either makes us proud if we think we
have achieved them, or downcast if we think we have failed - and we miss the point that they are
not intended to be ends in themselves but simply means of drawing us closer to God. The God
who longs to have that intimacy with us.
It reminds me of one of my favourite quotes from CS Lewis: 'This is my endlessly recurrent
temptation: to go down to that Sea (that is God) and there neither dive nor swim nor float, but
only to dabble and splash, careful not to get out of my depth and holding on to the lifeline which
connects me with my things temporal'.
Prayer, the disciplines - not ends in themselves, but a means by which we enter into that deeper
intimacy with God that he longs for each one of us. That's God's longing - and that's the adventure
he invites us to journey in.
With every blessing,

+David

Annabelle Magee BSc(Hons) McOptom
169 Burton Road, Lincoln LN1 3LW

Telephone: 01522 542121
www.clearviewopticians.co.uk

Email: enquiries@clearviewopticians.co.uk

· Private and NHS eye tests
· Contact lens trials & aftercare

· Free parking
· Free* tests for under 16’s & over 60’s

(* NHS tests )

To have your product or service advertised in Signpost,
please contact Steve, the editor for more details.

: steve@owmbygroup.co.uk ( 07835 429439
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HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
HACKTHORN AND COLD HANWORTH PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Present: Councillors Hobohm (Chair), Bright, Finney, Graves, Marsden and Pickering, also
present was District Councillor England
At the last meeting of the Parish Council held on 12th July 2018 members discussed:
Defibrillator - The defibrillator is now installed and is being registered with the Ambulance
service to enable it to go live.  We are now in the position to offer training to Parishioners.  If you
would like to attend a training evening (date to be confirmed in September) please email the clerk
at the email address below with your interest.
Highways - dip near the Cold Hanworth post box to be reported to Highways department
Red Arrows - The Parish Council had approached Lincoln University about the possibility of an
environmental research project, due to funding this would not be possible.  The Council will
approach other universities.
Planning matters - Neighbourhood Plan.  Members of the Parish Council have been discussing
Neighbourhood Plans.  The members of the Parish Council would like to hear your views and if
you would like to be involved in a steering group.   Please email the clerk below with your interest.
Count and District Matters - District Councillor England reported to the members that a dry
leisure centre at Market Rasen and a Health and Wellbeing programme will go ahead.  The
Health and Wellbeing programme will be utilising local village halls.
A Public Realm survey was completed by members and returned to WLDC.
Planning training will be attended by Councillor Bright in September 2018.
Broadband - Chair of the Parish Council will meet with Mr I Knowles from WLDC to discuss
broadband capabilities in our area.
Financial - an increase in the cover for the bus shelter and millennium benches resulted in an
extra £36.72 due for the insurance.  A donation of £150.00 was agreed and made to the Signpost
Magazine
Next meeting to be held Thursday 13th September 2018 at 7.30pm in Hackthorn Village Hall

Maria Wass, Clerk to the Parish Council
To view the plan (in consultation period) for Spridlington go to:
http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Spridlington/section.asp?catId=38607

Art Classes
Hackthorn Village Hall

For class info & bookings call
01673 878725 / 07504 808751

or email
andrew.craig67@btinternet.com
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Times have changed since the 'old days', when the last couple of weeks of the Summer Term
simply revolved around 'winding down for the holidays' - here at Hackthorn we've always
seemed to prefer the 'sprint finish' option and this year has been no exception!
Summer was even kinder to us this year than last and so we were able to enjoy an uninterrupted
Sports Day for the third year in a row! The children spent the morning doing a variety of activities
in mixed-age teams. The afternoon brought the more traditional format, complete with parent
participation in a record-breaking number of parent races over 4 rounds, as well as the traditional
Y6 and Reception novelty races.
The gardening club took their final trip of the school year up to the walled garden at Hackthorn
Hall to see how their pumpkin plants were coming along and are already looking forward to
coming back to school in September to see how big the pumpkins will be. Home territory wasn't
neglected either as they put in a great deal of effort in to tidying up the beds and planting more
pots around the school. They have also been planting herbs in the Reflection Area to enhance the
multi-sensory aspects of that part of the Garden.
Move-up day gave everyone a final chance to get a flavour of what life will have to offer next
term, as well as giving the new Year 1 and opportunity to welcome the new intake (and their
parents) into the Reception Class that they have been looking after for them.
And that's what it's all about - Nurture, the last 'letter' of the 'Hackthorn Way', it makes you feel
safe, which helps you feel confident and if you feel confident you can achieve anything.
We do also need to mention our wonderful Friends of Hackthorn School, who haven't been
resting on their laurels by any means, and thanks, not only to their hard work fundraising
throughout the year, but also some serious physical graft - on one of the hottest weekends to date
- clearing and pressure washing the area in preparation for the builders, we should be returning
in September to benefit from a wonderfully refurbished outdoor learning area.
Don't forget, also, the  'Hackthorn School Car Treasure Hunt' (which will take place around the
local area). This is due to be held on Saturday 29th Sept at 2pm, tickets available from Welton
Paper Shop.
You won't be able to contact us this month, but there's always the website -
www.hackthorn.lincs.sch.uk  - where you can see for yourselves our review of the year showing
the fantastic array of opportunities our school manages to pack into an all-too brief year.

HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

Thursday, 20th September 2018 at 7:30 p.m.
Hackthorn Village Hall

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
LOCAL HISTORY GROUP

Hackthorn Gardening Club
Hackthorn Village Hall

Annual General Meeting
Wednesday September 26th at 7:30pm
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FACEBOOK
Like our page on Facebook at www.facebook.com/OwmbyGroup
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SPRIDLINGTON

When the World Cup's just a memory
And the songs and face-paint fade;

When Wimbledon's players have left the court
And the sun has turned to shade.

What shall we do for fun - and food
And songs to share with friends?

We'll head to Spridlington Village Hall
Before September ends.

Write Spridlington Village Hall Event
Saturday September 22nd at 7pm

on your calendar now.
Watch out for more details in the next issue of Signpost.

SPRIDLINGTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
The Spridlington Neighbourhood Plan is now in its statutory six week consultation
stage before going for independent examination. This is the last opportunity for
residents and interested parties to comment on the draft Plan and associated
documents before they go for independent examination.
The six week period ends on Sunday 19 August, and the documents are now
available to view online at http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Spridlington.
However, for those residents who would rather see the documents "in the flesh", the
Steering Group will be holding open evenings at the Village Hall during early
August, dates to be confirmed.  We will inform each household and interested party
individually once the dates have been arranged.
We would welcome your comments either by email to:
spridlingtonnpsg@outlook.com
or by post to:
Spridlington NPSG c/o The Grove, Owmby Road, Spridlington LN8 2DD.
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INSTALLATION, SERVICING & REPAIR

Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226

THE OLD POSTHOUSE B&B
BED AND BREAKFAST IN

NORMANBY BY SPITAL
24 Main Street, Normanby by Spital, LN8 2HE

Phone: Tony Watson - 01673 878473

Email: tony@theoldposthousebnb.co.uk

Website: www.theoldposthousebnb.co.uk
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NORMANBY & OWMBY

Proceeds to Ss. Peter & Paul Church funds
Bring & Buy stall.  Raffle.  Everyone welcome

Thursday 2nd August at 10:30 a.m.
Owmby Church

hosted by
Elaine Gibbon and Margaret Hall

COFFEE MORNING

NORMANBY BY SPITAL PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
A LITTER PICK AFTERNOON WILL TAKE PLACE ON

SUNDAY 9TH SEPTEMBER
We are organising a litter pick around the village and any help would be welcome.
If you can spare the time, please let either Nadine or myself (Linda Houtby - 878493) know so
that we can organise the relevant equipment.
Any suggested areas for attention would be welcome.

Cllr L Houtby
COMMUNITY FIELD

Following the first rate job of levelling of the field by Fox Owmby (well done Billy),
the next stage will be the works to prevent future flooding and then to add nutrients
to prepare for grass seeding.
Looking ahead; the committee are investigating initial provision of some children's
play equipment and a covered structure where people can sit and enjoy the
surroundings. We are actively fundraising to purchase further play and other
associated equipment.
If you are available to help, please contact Keith on 01673 878947

POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES

Glentham
Monday 09:00 - 11:30

Thursday 14:00 - 16:00

Normanby & Owmby
01673 878353

Monday - Friday 07:30 - 19:30

Saturday 08:30 - 19:30

Sunday 09:00 - 16:00

Welton
01673 860336

Monday 13:00 - 18:00

Tuesday 09:30 - 14:30

Wednesday 10:00 - 13:00

MOBILE LIBRARY
Normanby by Spital Council Houses 12:00 - 12:30 Wednesdays

Aug 1
Aug 29
Sept 26

Hackthorn School 13:30 - 14:00
Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010
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NORMANBY BY SPITAL PRIMARY SCHOOL
Well who can believe another school year is over? What an amazing year it has been, full of
personal achievements and children demonstrating our school values of respect, empowerment,
kindness, determination and success. Well done to each and every one of our pupils who make
our school such a lovely place to be in.
The end of term is always  sad, as we say goodbye to our outstanding Year 6 children, who this
year, have been great role models to the other children in the school and have gone above and
beyond what is expected of them in all areas. They will be missed but it's a very exciting time
for them as they move onto the next step of their lives. We wish them all the best as they start
their new secondary schools.
It's not only a new start for these children but for 2 members of our staff too. Mrs Negus-Hill
joined us in Jan 2016 and from the outset created the school into what it is today….a positive,
forward thinking school environment where children are encouraged to reach their full
potential in a fun interactive way. Her enthusiasm and dedication to the school will be truly
missed but we wish her all best as she starts an exciting opportunity of being a headteacher at
a school in Bangkok.
Mrs Rostron is also moving on and starting her career as a fully fledged qualified teacher. Mrs
Rostron joined the school in 2009 as a 1-1 TA and over the years has worked her way up to
HLTA, student teacher until recently qualifying as a teacher. As a school we have been so lucky
to have someone with such passion and natural ability for working with children. Her new
school are very fortunate to be gaining such a caring teacher and we wish her all the best.
These goodbyes, mean as from September Normanby will be welcoming a new headteacher
and are pleased to say that Mrs Kerri Grummell will be joining us. We look forward to working
with Mrs Grummell and strengthening links with Faldingworth School.
The school term starts Wednesday 5th September. Our door is always open, so if you would
like to come and look around the school or Busy Bees then please feel free to contact Jacqui
Clinch on 01673 878216 and an appointment can be made.
Have a lovely summer.

OWMBY PCC MONTHLY DRAW - May Result
1st 2nd 3rd

Christine Crayston Susan Cartignani Denis Fox

LATEST WHIST DRIVE RESULTS
1st Lady Shirley James 2nd Lady Marlene James
1st Gent Richard Harrison 2nd Gent Brian James

Low Score Lois Green
Brian Jois Near Score June Kettlewell

Anne Turnbull

Miniature Lois Green
Neville James Raffle Janet Andrew

June Kettlewell
Our next meeting will be at the home of Neville and Shirley James

"Kippen" Front St., Normanby by Spital on Wednesday 5th September at 7.30pm.
If you would like to join us, you would be most welcome.

If you have news, an article or story, or are holding an event you feel would be
of interest to other local residents, please contact Steve, the editor.
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GLENTHAM & CAENBY
COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 21st August at 10:30 a.m.
2 Barff Meadow, Glentham

by kind invitation of Maureen & Bob Dickson
The proceeds will be in aid of the Methodist Church

All Welcome

ROSE BOWL QUIZ
Thursday 16th August at 7:30 p.m.

Glentham Village Hall
A just-for-fun quiz to raise funds for the village hall.

£3.00 per person. Bring your own drinks. Light refreshment provided.

Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Wednesdays 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.

August 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd & 29th
All welcome

Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

GLENTHAM VILLAGE STORE
Your shopping can be delivered - Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12:30 p.m.  – 1:30 p.m. every day.
Bank Holiday Mondays:   Closed all day

Morning newspapers delivered to: Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.  Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
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FLIX IN THE STIX
Flix in the Stix is back for a night at the movies, with another top notch title being shown on
the big screen at Glentham Village Hall. Screening on Wednesday 1st August will be 'Darkest
Hour' (PG). Doors open at 7:00pm. Movie starts at 7:30pm
During the early days of World War II, as the seemingly unstoppable Nazi forces advance, and
with the Allied army cornered on the beaches of Dunkirk, the fate of Western Europe hangs on
the leadership of the newly-appointed British Prime Minister Winston Churchill (Oscar winner
Gary Oldman). While manoeuvring his political rivals, he must confront the ultimate choice:
negotiate with Hitler and save the British people at a terrible cost or rally the nation and fight
on against incredible odds.
Each ticket will be £4, half of which is donated to the village hall committee or parish council
for use within the venue or local community. Blueprint: Film Foundation are a non-profit
organisation and all other box-office proceeds will be put towards running the project. Food and
drinks will also be available, with all proceeds going to the local village hall committee.
For more information about the film programme, visit www.flixinthestix.co.uk. You can also
stay up to date by liking Flix In The Stix on Facebook at fb.com/flixinthestixlincolnshire or by
following them on Twitter @FlixInStix.

Glentham Short Mat Bowls Club
We are a friendly group of men and women of all ages, shapes and sizes, who meet
twice a week on Tuesdays and Fridays at 6.45pm to play indoor bowls in Glentham
Village Hall.
We would be delighted to meet potential new members. Just turn up at the Hall on
the night or ring Bob Dickson on 01673 878087.  All equipment is provided and
half way through the evening there is the essential coffee break!
If you are new to Glentham or the surrounding area, or just fancy trying a new sport
which is not too physically demanding, why not come along and roll some bowls?

Glentham’s Very Own

Autistic
Gardener

Simple Weeding, Fence & Shed Painting,
Pruning, Holiday Cover, Grass Cutting

Telephone 01673 878398

The latest time for entries to the August Signpost
is Wednesday the 15th of August at 6:00 p.m.
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Help Us to Help You
If you have any ideas to improve Signpost or comments about the magazine, please
let us know. You contact the editor directly by phone or email.

It’s your magazine; together we can make it what you want!
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Dr M M Sultan
The Ingham Practice, Lincoln Road, Ingham, LINCOLN LN1 2XF

Telephone:  (01522) 730269 Fax:  (01522) 730192
www.theinghampractice.co.uk

Dr Sultan and the Practice Team would like to thank the Ingham Patient Participation Group (IPPG) for their
involvement, on-going support and the time they dedicate for the Practice.

The Practice would like to take this opportunity to encourage patients to express interest in joining the Group.  For
further information, please contact the Practice and speak to the Group Secretary.

The Practice works closely with the Group to identify areas for improvement and the Practice, together with the Group's
support, conducts a survey to ensure that patients are always at the centre of our service.  The Practice received excellent
results and scored 98.6% for the Patient Satisfaction Survey for the year 2017/18.  The Practice Team will continue to
provide a dedicated, caring and responsive service aiming for even greater achievements.

It is the time of year again when the Practice receives the results for the National Quality Indicators.  We are delighted to
announce the results for 2017/18 were very pleasing.  The Practice achieved an outstanding 98.55%.  Dr Sultan would
particularly like to thank the Practice Team for this exceptional achievement and the patients for their continued support.

The Practice is a Member of the IMP Federation which means that we work in collaboration to improve patients' access
and services.  The Practice is committed to be part of the new Extended Hours service starting 1 October 2018.  The
service will ensure that access will be available until 8pm weekdays in addition to short sessions during weekends and
Bank Holidays.  This will be limited to advanced bookable appointments only.  The service will be located at an IMP
Practice.  The service will be advertised in more detail in the near future.

BOOKABLE SEASONAL FLU VACCINATION CLINICS 2018
FLU VACCINATION APPOINTMENT DURING THE CLINICS BELOW

Tuesday 25th September 8.00 - 12.30 14.30 - 18.30
Friday 28th September 10.30 - 12.30 13.00 - 17.00
Wednesday 3rd October 7.30 - 12.30 14.00 - 17.30
Thursday 4th October   14.00 - 16.30

PLEASE TELEPHONE THE PRACTICE ON 01522 730269 TO BOOK YOUR
FIVE MINUTE FLU VACCINATION APPOINTMENT

Seasonal Flu Vaccination is Recommended
� IF YOU ARE AGED 65 AND OVER
� WHATEVER YOUR AGE IF YOU HAVE:

� A chronic chest complaint, including asthma and COPD
� Heart Disease
� Chronic kidney or liver disease
� Diabetes
� Lowered immunity due to a disease or treatment such as steroid medication or cancer treatment
� Chronic Neurological Disease eg Parkinson's Disease, Multiple Sclerosis, Motor Neurone Disease
� Any other serious medical condition - please check with the doctor if you are unsure.

� OR IF YOU ARE:
� Pregnant
� A registered Carer
� Living in long-stay residential care homes

� Children aged 2-3 years will be sent letters inviting them to book a routine nurse
appointment

� Children from reception (aged 4-5 years) to Year 4 (aged 8-9 years) will be vaccinated
by the School Vaccination Services
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We started the new term making cards celebrating our very own super
hero, daddy and special person. The children were encouraged to come
dressed as their favourite superhero. We welcomed Batmen, Supermen,
Hulks, Wonder Women, Gecko girl/boy, Super rainbow dash, Unicorn
girl and Elsa. The children also enjoyed making shadow monsters using torches in the bat cave.
Smile week the children learnt how and why we keep our teeth and gums healthy in the dental
surgery play area, flossing the play dough teeth with a tooth pick was a big hit. Looking at
healthy eating we made yummy fruit kebabs for our snack. We learnt about the effects exercise
has on our bodies by listening to our breathing as well as feeling our heart beating. The festival
we celebrated this term was Eid, which is the Muslim holiday marking the end of Ramadan.
Children came dressed in their finest clothes as we celebrated with a party lunch.
Packing our suit cases the following week, as we booked our holiday with the travel agents,
jetting off to places like Disneyland, Skegness, the park and even the moon. The children
practiced their literacy skills by writing and sending post cards from their destinations.
As the days got warmer the garden was transformed into Welton- on-Sea beach, for sand castle
building and paddling pools for splashing, paddling and swimming. We enjoyed having our
snack and lunch outside on the beach. In support of the world cup and England doing so well,
we have enjoyed our very own penalty shoot outs with Amanda as goalkeeper, I don't think
Jordan Pickford has anything to worry about.
The last week of term the children have been preparing for their Graduation ceremony,
rehearsing the songs they will be singing to their parents. This is always a bitter sweet time in
the academic year, as we say good bye to our school leavers, knowing that we have done all we
can with preparing them for their new schools. We have welcomed new starters who will be
joining us in September.
Our opening hours are term time only 7:30-16:00.
If there is enough interest we are hoping to open an after school club 16:00-17:30
If you have a child who is pre-school age (2-4 years), and would like more information or to
make an appointment to visit us, the contact detail are:
Telephone on 01673 860077 or by email info@weltonpreschool.co.uk

BISHOP NORTON WEDNESDAY LUNCHES
Two course home cooked meals with tea or coffee served in the village hall at 12 Noon

£5.00 PER PERSON
8th August, 12th September, 10th October  & 14th November

EVERYONE WELCOME!
Please ring at least two days before to book your place

Carol 01673 818514 or Karen 01673 818798

The next meeting of Welton & District Branch of the Royal British Legion will be held on
Thursday 6th September 2018 at Welton Sports and Social Club at 7.15 p.m. for a prompt
7.30 p.m. start.
For information contact me on 01673 860904.
Stuart Coates, (Branch Chairman)

The Royal British Legion
Welton & District
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One of your neighbourhood officers will be attending the Coffee Mornings / Police Surgeries
below. We will be pleased to meet you and discuss any issues you may wish to raise.

Your Neighbourhood Policing Team

Date Location Time
Wed 1 Glentham Village Hall 10:00 a.m.
Thurs 2 St Mary’s Church, Welton 10:30 a.m.

Sat 4 Ingham Village Hall 10:30 a.m.
Fri 10 Corringham Village Hall 9:00 a.m.

Wed 29 Faldingworth Village Hall 10:00 a.m.
Thurs 30 St Mary’s Church, Welton 11:00 a.m.

Please be aware: On occasions there may be non-attendance due to unforeseen
circumstances and unavoidable occurrences. Please accept our apologies should this happen.

Macmillan Coffee Morning
Bishop Norton Village Hall

Wednesday 19th September 11am till 1pm.
Drinks, Cakes and Raffle.

Anyone wishing to donate a cake or raffle prize
please contact Viv 818135 or Karen 818798

Fun Quiz
Bishop Norton Village Hall

Friday 5th October 7.30pm
Teams of up to 6 people.

To book a team, ring Karen (818798) or Mick (818135)

PCSO 2297 Angie LAW - 07973 843527 - angie.law@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 2206 Julie MCFAUL - 07825 100397 - julie.mcfaul@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC 326 Martin DOHERTY - 07939 890958 - martin.doherty@lincs.pnn.police.uk

Kev Gray
Painter & Decorator

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593
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MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, DBS-checked tutor

Local Molecatcher

Experienced using traditional
claw trap method of control.

Private-Domestic-Commercial

Fee by arrangemement
NO CATCH - NO FEE!

Telephone:
Steve 01673 866291

T.M.MANNION
Electrical Contractors

Domestic, Agricultural
and Industrial installations

Security Lighting

Tel: 01673 878585

N.I.C.E.I.C. Registered

&
REPAIRS

including
ZIPS REPLACED.

TROUSERS, DRESSES
SLEEVES etc SHORTENED.

CALL KAY
01673 878738
07951 414631

ALTERATIONS
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WELTON PATIENT AND DOCTORS ASSOCIATION
The certificate which the PDA received for being selected as winners in the Community Group category for
the Lincolnshire County Council Good Citizens Award is now on display in the waiting room at the health
centre above the water fountain. We plan to have the photo enlarged and the text made clearer so it may
disappear for a while!
Preparations for the Autumn Fayre on Saturday 20th October have now begun. The raffle tickets are being
printed as I write this in mid-July so should be available, with all drivers and in local shops, by the time you
read this article. Don't forget that you have to 'be in it to win it' and we have once again been promised some
excellent prizes with more being added all the time.
 We will be having all the usual stalls and games plus a few new ones. If anyone has anything they could
donate to bric a brac, books, tombola or bottle and glass stall (not necessarily alcohol) Please give me a call
if you have anything you need collecting or smaller items can be left at the health centre and I will collect
from there.
Tables are now available, priced at £10, for anyone wishing to sell their own items. I have had calls already
so don't leave it too long. We reserve the right to refuse a table if the sales items are in direct conflict with a
PDA stall and we will endeavour to get a good mix of stalls. If you want to hire a table please give me a call
and, nearer to the date, we will confirm your request.
Could I mention that tickets for the Christmas Lunch will be on sale from Monday 1st October? More
information in next month's magazine.
Since I put the notice below, regarding booking via the health centre, there has been a big improvement so
thank you to those who are now following the rules.
Dates for your 2018 diary
20th October - Autumn Fayre
7th December - Christmas Lunch
If you require any further information on any of the above don't hesitate to give me a call (862570).

WELTON FAMILY HEALTH CENTRE NEWS
VACANCY: CLEANER - The Practice currently has a vacancy for a part-time cleaner to work 10 hours
per week. Hours are usually Monday to Friday, two hours per evening. Flexibility to work additional hours
to cover holiday and sick leave may be required. The ideal candidate will have experience of infection
control and cleaning within a large environment, but this is not essential as training will be provided.  For
an application form please contact reception or email LIWCCG.weltonhc@nhs.net.
DNA - In June we had 37 patients fail to attend for their GP appointments and 102 patients fail to attend for
their nursing appointments. This adds up to 23 hours of appointments in one month which could be used by
another patient of the practice. Please try and let us know if you are unable to make an appointment, even if
it is short notice, as in most cases we can re-book it with another patient.
APPOINTMENT SYSTEM - Following on from recent patient surveys and subsequent discussions with
the Patients and Doctors Association committee members, the Practice has made some slight alterations to
how we manage the appointment system. The Acute Illness Clinic will now run from 8am to 10am,
Monday to Friday. Please can we remind patients that this clinic is for acute conditions and not for long-
standing complaints or reviews.  Appointments slots are kept brief to be able to see as many patients as
needed in a short period of time. If you have several issues or think that your appointment may take longer,
please make reception aware. The GP's will increase the number of telephone consultations to discuss test
results with patients and will try to ring them back between 11am and 12pm where possible.
In the near future we will aim to text results out to patients, where consent has been given. If you have not
yet signed up to this service, please see reception.
CARERS - In preparation for the forthcoming 'flu season, please could patients that are carers for others
please let reception know so that we are able to make a note on your records and offer you a 'flu vaccine if
you are eligible.
STAFF TRAINING
The surgery will be closed for staff training from 1pm on Tuesday 21st August 2018 until 8am on
 Wednesday 22nd August 2018. When considering the staff training afternoon, please could we ask that
you order any medication with as much notice as possible to enable us to meet the tight deadlines that we
face. A minimum of forty eight working hours' notice is required please.

Nadina Prestedge
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R & M HARRISON LTD
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Owmby-By-Spital
Domestic, Commercial & Agricultural Engineers

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: admin@rmharrisonelectrical.co.uk

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors   U.K.A.S. Accredited

Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland
setting offering a relaxed holiday, ideally
situated for the Wolds and the beautiful city of
Lincoln. Each has three bedrooms, one double,
one twin, one child's bunk bed: Large lounge,
bathroom, kitchen, large veranda. Gas central
heating, gas cooking. Car parking by unit.
Near bus route. Linen provided. Pickup from
Lincoln or Market Rasen Station available

êêê Minimum 2 Day Stay êêê
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

www.lincolnshire-lanes.com
Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,

Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258

M.R.Parker Builders
v Bricklaying
v Plastering
v Tiling
v Landscaping
v Groundwork

www.mrparkerbuilders.co.uk
01673 842039 / 07777 648414

NO JOB TOO SMALL

ELECTRICAL SERVICES
Domestic, Commercial and Industrial

City and Guilds Qualified
Part P Registered

Installation, Inspection and Testing,
Fault Finding, Appliance Testing.

Registered, competent person.
No job too small.

pwil353637@aol.com
01673 876211
07753 602633
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IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614

Steve Grace

Antiques
&

Collectables
Telephone:

07930 327336

Steve Willey
Painter & Decorator

Interior/Exterior Decorator
Reliable & Professional Service

25 Years Experience
Tel: 01673 876199

Mob: 07970 039384
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WORDS-WORK
Private tuition in reading, writing

speaking and presentation skills for
all ages and abilities.

From complete beginners to A Level
coaching in English Language,
English Literature, Drama and

Theatre Studies.
Contact Jude

 Tel: 01673 876 177
Fully qualified and DBS checked

English and Drama Teacher

PHIL SOMERS
PLUMBING

SERVICES
Reliable & Professional

Full Heating Systems
Cylinder Changes

All Leaks & Repairs
01673 818524
07790 241145

C8064
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Adviceline Lincolnshire 08444 111444 Doctors
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Ingham 01522 730269
Anglian Water 08457 145145 Hibaldstow 01652 650580
British Rail 08457 484950 Market Rasen 01673 843556
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605     Test Results 01673 840256
Charities     Dispensary 01673 840254
Age Concern 01507 524798 Welton 01673 862232
Help the Aged 0808 8006565
Royal British Legion 01673 860904 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Samaritans 08457 909090
Alzheimer's Society 01522 692681 Hospitals
WL Dementia Support 01427 613033 Lincoln 01522 512512
County & District Councils Gainsborough 01427 816500
LCC 01522 782070 Louth 01507 600100
WLDC 01427 676676

Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
Crimestoppers 0800 555111 NHS Direct  08 45 46 47

SIGNPOST ADVERTISING RATES
Size Per Issue

  1/6 A5 page (60 mm x 60 mm) £6.00
  1/3 A5 page (60 mm x 122 mm) £12.00
  2/3 A5 page (122 mm x 122 mm) £24.00
  Full A5 page (122 mm x 184 mm) £36.00
Registered Charities, please contact the editor for insertion policies.
Please note. Payment for adverts will be required prior to insertion. Please ensure you have
submitted your ad requirements and payment BEFORE the month’s deadline.

CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE NOTE
Items submitted must contain the Village name or the Section for inclusion and must be
legible. If possible, please type the entry. If emailing or sending a disk, send copy as plain
text. If you have your own design, send as an A5 Microsoft Word, Microsoft Publisher,
Adobe PDF or Serif PagePlus document and ensure it is fully editable. The editor reserves the
right to not publish any submitted material if it does not meet with the above guidelines.

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00.

Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor by the 18th of the month.
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LOCAL CONTACTS
Rural Dean Revd Richard Crossland 01522 754752

OWMBY GROUP MINISTRY TEAM
Contacts for ministry matters e.g. baptisms, weddings, service arrangements, home visits etc.
Email addresses can be found at http://owmbygroup.co.uk/contacts.html

Parish Priest Revd Sally Turnbull 07549 522494
Local Priest Revd Bill Williams 01522 730365

Local Priest Revd Sue Deacon 01522 730167
Reader John Beverley 01522 730752

Authorised Local Ministers Anne Hunter - 01673 861276, Liz Harris - 01673 878829,
Rosemary Cox - 01673 878258

Pastoral Team: for home and hospital visits, visiting in bereavement, home communion and prayer please contact any of
the above. Your call will be treated in confidence.

For wedding enquires, funerals and all churchyard matters, such as reserving a grave space, grave headstones please
contact the Deanery Administrator, Shirley Keyes on 01522 931075

CHURCHWARDENS

Glentham
Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Anne Ward 01673 861821

Owmby Liz Harris 01673 878829
Saxby Rosemary Cox 01673 878258
Spridlington Claire Marris 01673 861127

GLENTHAM METHODIST CONTACTS

Minister Rev Anne Coates 01673 843362

Senior Steward Trevor Faulkner 01673 818718

Steward Peter Atkinson 01673 878806

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Gill Doyle 07920 052392
Hackthorn Bonnie Burzynska-Burrin 01673 860920
Normanby-by-Spital Caroline Vernall or Lynda Watson 01673 878216
Spridlington Jo Howard 01673 862015

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Helen Pitman 01472 851679
Normanby Nadine Fox 01673 878148
Owmby Charlotte Wright 01673 838151
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass 01673 861847

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor & Advertising Manager Steve Harvey 07835 429439
Treasurer John Fox 01673 878148

Distribution
Keith and Liz Harris 01673 878829
Eileen and David Barton-Smith 01673 876134



Printed by: Pelican Trust, 20-22 Crofton Road, Lincoln, LN3 4NL.   Tel. 01522 513533

What’s On Guide
Day / Date Time Function Venue

DISCLAIMER
Signpost Magazine tries to offer its readers a wide range of articles by accepting submissions from third parties.
However, please bear in mind the editor and staff will not check facts or references of submitted materials. As a
result we cannot and do not guarantee the accuracy, completeness, or validity of the information supplied by the
said third parties. Unless specifically requested, submitters will have their name attached to their articles and
accept full responsibility for the accuracy and content of those articles.
Contact the editor for full terms and conditions of submitted articles and events.
The editor strives to provide complete reader satisfaction by editing and proofreading the magazine to the highest
standard. However, he is only human and therefore is unable to guarantee that all stories are ‘perfect’ and ‘error
free’.

Wed 1 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 1 7:30 p.m. Flix in the Stix - "Darkest Hour" Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 2 10:30 a.m. Ss Peter & Paul Coffee Morning Owmby Church

Mon 9 2:00 p.m. Glentham 55+ Club Glentham Village Hall

Wed 8 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 15 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

The latest time for entries to the September 2018 Signpost
is Wednesday the 15th of August at 6:00 p.m.

Thurs 16 7:30 p.m. Rose Bowl Quiz Glentham Village Hall

Tues 21 10:30 a.m. Glentham Coffee Morning 2 Barff Meadow, Glentham

Wed 22 10:30 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 29 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

If you have a “stop press” news item or have missed the deadline, but want to tell
others about your event, you can have it put into the “Local Info” category in the news
section of the website. Send an email to steve@owmbygroup.co.uk with all the details.


